Coming Up

Newsletter Issue 30 - W/c 5th June 2023

AA	OL DI I	EL L
Monday 12th June	Class Photos	Flute lessons
	Drama Club 3.15-4.15pm	EYFS—Y3 Multisports Club 3.15-4.20pm
Tuesday 13th June	Y6 Swimming	Singing lessons
	EYFS Swimming	Tennis @ UCC—Selected children
	Y5/6 Cricket Club 3.15-4.15pm	Y3/4 Cooking Club 3.15-4.15pm
Wednesday 14th June	Piano lessons	Drum lessons
		EYFS, Y1, Y5, Y6 Gardening Club
Thursday 15th June	Guitar lessons	Y6 Forest School
	Y1-2 Creative Club 3.15-4.15pm	QuadKids finals @ UCC— Selected children
	New starter parents' evening 6pm	
Friday 16th June	Y3/4 Adventure Nene trip	Celebration Assembly 2.30pm
	Y5 Summer Sing	Swimming gala—selected children

Notices

Emails to staff

As teachers aren't always able to check emails during the day while teaching or if on a course, if you need to advise of a change of arrangements for pick up or have an urgent message, please email the office on enquiries@englishmartyrs.rutland.sch.uk Thank you.







Virtue of the week

The next virtue is: Love of Learning

Please take time to discuss this at home with your child/ren.

Gold Rosette for Gardening Club display!

Well done to our gardening club who got a Gold/1st Rosette for their tyre display at the Rutland County Show!









Head Teacher Awards



Congratulations to all the children who have received awards this week.





Y6 Cricket

Well done to Y6 who represented the school at the Cricket Competition on Wednesday - they played really well and were determined and resilient. Along the way both the girls team and the mixed team won some of their games. The children were amazing throughout - well done to everyone who took part.



Tennis Development Session

Some of our Y3/4 children learned some great skills at the Tennis Development Sessions this week. Well done!





Happy Birthday to the children who have had birthdays recently!



Y1—Logan



Welcome to Eva who started in Y1 this week!

Quad Kids Athletics

Well done to the Quad Kids Athletics team who competed on Thursday. Each athlete has to complete a sprint, a 600m run, a long jump and a throw. The children were brilliant and turned in some superb performances!



Leicester Outdoor Pursuits Trip

Our Year 5 & 6 children had a fantastic day at the Leicester Outdoor Pursuits Centre in Leicester taking part in a range

and archerv. Thanks again to FEM for their contribution to this great opportunity for the children!



Y1&2 Rutland County Museum

Trip

Year 1 & 2 enjoyed their trip to the museum this week to find out



more about the history of the high street.

Oncar's Adventure at Rutland Water

We have

kindly been donated a set of books for our children to read in school about the Rutland Panther and his adventures, by Tracey Dene Powell and illustrated by Kevin Becken. If you would like to purchase a book to have at home they are £7.99. each.

EYFS, Y1 & Y2 Climbing Wall

The children showed courage, resilience and determination today when they had a go on the climbing wall! It was amazing to see how some of our youngest children managed to reach the top! Thanks again FEM!



Y6 Forest School

Year 6 had a great session in the forest on Thursday, there was

free play, crafts and some whittling. It was great fun!







Flowers for First Holy Communion.

Thank you to Creative Club who made some beautiful flowers to decorate the church for the First Holy Com-

munion Mass on Sunday. Good luck to

all the children who will be taking their First Holy Communion.



Y5 Design & technology!

As part of their Design and Technology topic, Year 5 visited the market, Tesco and a bakery to look at packaging, food miles and season-

ality. They then had a fun afternoon making scones on Thursday! Thank you to Hilary who came in to help.







Excess soil—please help yourself

Following the kind donation of soil for our planters, we have a large quantity left over which is taking up the space for our scooter and bike area. If you are in need of any soil at home, please bring a bucket and help yourself!

FEM News

Cake raffle The cake raffle this week was won by Fred!

Summer Fair—Saturday 8th July.

If you can volunteer to sell tickets for the cake raffle please let FEM know. Thank you!

Prayer of the week

Children's Earth Prayer

Dear God, thank you for this beautiful planet. Bless it and keep it safe from harm. We pray for the protection of the animals, the soil, air and water. May we care for all you have made.

World Ocean Day

We celebrated World Ocean Day in school on Thursday 8th June with the children. This made us all



reconnect with our beautiful world and remember how important it is for us all to appreciate the planet we live on. I remember during lock down how we all had so much more time to be mindful about our surroundings and explore our local area. Maybe this weekend there is a chance for you as a family to do this together.

I have enclosed a <u>link</u> to World Oceans Day for you to have a look at this with your children.

Enjoy the weekend and fingers crossed for sunshine!

Mrs Chambers



St Joseph's Church

Keep up to date with the Parish news here .

